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PWC 1970 Reunion Newsletter 

March 9, 2020                                      2nd issue 
  

PWC High School Reunion 1970   

(50 years) 
 

We are less than five months away from our reunion 
and the response and interest is building quickly. Many 
of you who have connected with us agree that our 50th 
is an extra special milestone and will be an amazing 
time.  
 

Save the Date (s):  Friday July 31st and  
                              Saturday August 1st. 2020 
 

 

The Details of our Reunion (so far) 
 
Friday, July 31st 
We have acquired the upstairs event room at BANNERMAN 
BREWING CO. for our downtown Friday night meet and greet 
called “Recess until Dismiss”.  The venue is located in one of St. 
John’s oldest historic sites, the East End Fire Station at the 
corner of Duckworth and Ordnance Street. It will be a great 
start for restoring past friendships and sharing old and new 
experiences. 
 
Saturday, Aug. 1st 
The Saturday evening gathering is being planned with a little 
more flair. We are calling this a PWC “Sock Hop” surrounded by 
friends, food, drinks, music and dancing. It will take place at 
BITTERS PUB AND RESTAURANT which is the Graduate 
Students' Union restaurant and lounge located in Field Hall (off 
Prince Philip Dr.) Check out their facebook page to see the 
location.  https://www.facebook.com/bitterspub/ 
Send us any high school or prior school photos and bring along 
mementos that you would like to share in our display area.  

 

Prince of Wales 

Collegiate  

 ( a familiar site) 

 

 

 

Contact 

pwcreunion1970@gmail.com 

Facebook  PWC Reunion 1970 
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Your Help in finding our High Schools Friends will be great! 

Our PWC 1970 Reunion Committee members are working daily to find as many of you as we 

can. Telephone calls, facebook searches, our alumni site, making eye contact with anyone who 

looks familiar at supermarkets, gyms and wine stores are getting great results however, word 

of mouth is having tremendous success. With this in mind, we are reaching out to all of you to 

help us find our other high school friends.  We have a list of those we have found and soon to 

have a list of those we have not found. If you would like to help in this search or if you have 

ideas as to where you can find a classmate, please email pwcreunion1970@gmail.com with 

information or pass it along to whomever you feel will be interested.  Our face book page is 

PWC Reunion 1970 and our Alumni site is https://www.alumniclass.com/prince-of-wales-

collegiate/ Both are fun to join.  

 

Join our Planning Committee or sub Committees 

So far there are six of us meeting every Thursday by teleconference and sharing our thoughts, 

ideas and resources. You are welcome to join in and bring along your thoughts, ideas and 

resources as well. We are planning to have other sub-committees to help out with such things 

as decorating, registration, etc. Please think about putting your hand up and join in. 

 

What’s coming next 

More information will be shared with you in our next newsletter in a few weeks. At that time, 

we will provide you with information on the registration process and ticket purchases as well 

as additional details of the events.  

In the meantime, if you have any questions, or any suggestions of things you would like to see 
at the events, please do not hesitate to contact us by email or on our face book page.  
 

One last word (or maybe two). 

Your spouses and partners are invited to join us for both events. Don’t forget to reach out to 

others who are part of our high school group to let them know about this momentous event.  

It will be GREAT to see you!                                 

 

 

 

 

mailto:pwcreunion1970@gmail.com
https://www.alumniclass.com/prince-of-wales-collegiate/
https://www.alumniclass.com/prince-of-wales-collegiate/

